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April 3, 2024 
 
K. Scherr 
Deputy City Manager, Environment and Infrastructure 
 
I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on April 2, 2024 resolved: 
 
That the following actions be taken with respect to the Mobility Master Plan; 

a)   the 2050 mode share target for the development of the Mobility Master Plan BE 
SET at the levels described in Option 2 (representing 32.5% Mode Share split) or 
greater for Transit and for Walking and Cycling; and 

b)   the mode share targets for the Mobility Master Plan BE REVIEWED at least every 
four years and adjusted appropriately; 

it being noted that the Strategic Priorities and Policy Committee heard delegations from 
the following individuals with respect to this matter: 

• M. Wallace, Executive Director, London Development Institute; 
• R. Buchal, Chair, Mobility Master Plan Subcommittee, Integrated Transportation 
 Community Advisory Committee; and 
• M. A. Hodge, Climate Action London; 
 
it being further noted that the Strategic Priorities and Policy Committee received 
communications from the following individuals: 

• a communication from A. McClenaghan, Co-Owner, London Bicycle Café; 
• a communication from J. Riedstra; 
• a communication from Councillor S. Franke; 
• a communication from M. Metson; 
• a communication from B. Samuels, Chair, Environmental Stewardship and Action 
 Community Advisory Committee; 
• a communication from E. Febrey; 
• a communication from L. Blumer; 
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• a communication from R. Buchal, Chair, Mobility Master Plan Subcommittee, 
Integrated Transportation Community Advisory Committee; 
• a communication from C. Evans; 
• a communication from B. Morrison and M. A. Hodge on behalf of Climate Action 
London; 
• a communication from E. Poirier, Vice President External Affairs, University 
Students' Council; and  
• a communication from C. Taylor. (4.4/7/SPPC) (2024-T10) 
 
 

 
 
M. Schulthess 
City Clerk 
/hw 
 
cc: D. MacRae, Director, Transportation and Mobility 
 G. Dales, Division Manager, Transportation Planning & Design 
 A. Sercombe, Senior Communications Specialist 
 S. Grady, Traffic and Transportation Engineer 
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